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Seniors 
 

Ryan Sproles 

  
Ryan demonstrated the value of  

resilience by helping  Mrs 
Lowe and other students in Art.  

 
 

Class Award 
 

Aiden, Brandon, Ryan, Isaac, 
Bella, Xanthe, Kaiden, Hudson, 
Chelsea, and Jade for demon-
strating fantastic resilience by 

helping our concert run  
smoothly in a number of        

different ways.  
 

Hayley Crowle 

Eildon Primary School No. 3931                  
School Values: Respect-Resilience-Cooperation-Integrity-Achievement 

 
Together we will develop a thriving community of creative, respectful and 

resilient learners who strive for physical, social and intellectual growth. 

Middles 
 

Seth Pilcher 

  

For showing resilience by    
writing an entire narrative in 
less than 40 minutes, which 

included paragraphs and a very  
engaging author’s voice. 

Well Done Seth! 
 

Toby Hall 
 

For showing resilience during 
concert rehearsals, being very  
willing to step in for classmates 
who were away during concert  
rehearsals and doing a great 
job!  Well Done Toby!   

Rebecca Mangelsdorf 

Juniors 
 

Jordan Carr 
 
 

Jordan showed great resilience 
by trying new skills & getting 
back on his bike as well as 

working hard in maths. 
 

Cody Ball   & 

James Gourlay  
  

For showing resilience in each 
Concert rehearsal. They quickly 
turned from sad to glad to make 

the show go on! 
Well Done! 

 

Andrea Hall 
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Seniors  
 
 

Jade Johnson  
 

For showing Resilience by    
being so considerate towards 
others and striving to make  
improvements in writing!  

Well done Jade!  

Middles 

 

Couper Blackwell 
 

For showing improved         
Resilience by responding 
well to setbacks and making 

great progress with his tennis! 
Well done Couper! 

Juniors 
 

 

Olivia McKernan 
 
 

For showing great Resilience by 
being a kind friend and an  

enthusiastic reader.  
Great work Olivia!  

 
  



Appreciations  - Thankyou 

 
 Anita Keddell, Marisa Hodge and Kate Newman  

for baking delicious treats for the Fishing Day 
Bake Sale. 

 Ainslie & Danny McKernan, Kate & Jess Newman 
Bella, Jasmine, & Brayden, and Hayley Crowle for 
all your help at the Bake Sale. 

 Parents and staff who baked Cup Cakes and 
helped SRC with their stall for RSPCA Cup Cake 
Day. 

Principal’s Report Term 3  Week 9 - 2019 
 
Well we have come to the end of another term and 
what a great term it has been. So many incredible 
learning experiences have taken place relating to our 
inquiry theme The Media. They have included some 
wonderful incursions and excursions. As a result, our 
students have continued to grow in their academic, 
social and physical skills.  
 
We had a great night at the concert last night with a 
huge rollout of parents, extended family and      
members of the wider Eildon community in            
attendance. The students did a great job with their 
performances which is a credit to all the hard work 
they put into their rehearsals. A huge thank you to 
Mrs Hall, Mrs Crowle and Miss Mangelsdorf for all the 
hard work and creativity they put into setting up the 
concert. It was a great night indeed with many stellar 
performances from the kids as well as some nostalgic 
cameos from the staff! Looking forward to the next 
one! 

Well done to the Juniors class who have won the 
Best Group Entry for the MARC Children as Authors 
comp. Congratulations for writing some excellent 
pieces! 
 
Great to see that so many of our families attended 
the Fishing Festival on the weekend and a huge 
thanks to the Parents Club who ran a very successful 
Bake Stall. Thanks again team. The kids did some 
great art work for their display again which was very 
well-received. The Kindergarten joined in this year 
too with a terrific presentation of fish art on the wall! 
 
We found out last week that the school is going to 
receive substantial funding from the Department of 
Education to upgrade the old school building. This is 
fantastic news as we are just up to that point in 
terms of the development of the school. Much     
planning will go into the process and it will take some 
time but we are really looking forward to this        
fantastic improvement coming to fruition.  
 
Next week we have School Council on Wednesday 
night at 7pm and Parents Club on Thursday night at 
7:30pm. In addition, we are having a Tennis Clinic 
Day with St Mary’s Alexandra at the Eildon Tennis 

Wednesday 18th 
 

7pm School Council 
Meeting 

 

Thursday 19th 
 

Tennis Clinic Day 
Parents’ Club meeting 

7:30pm 
 

Friday 20th 
 

Footy Colours Day 
SRC Pie Lunch 

Parent/Student Footy  
 

Last Day Term 3 

Monday 7th October 
 

 

Tuessday 8th 
 

Bravehearts Visit 
 

Wednesday 9th 
 

8:15 to 8:55pm      
Breakfast @ School 

cooked by Peter 
 

Friday 18th 
 

Literacy Festival @ 
Marysville  

 

Wednesday 23rd 
 

ELF Reading Day! 

Club on Thursday. Members of the Tennis Academy 
will be taking part in this day and we are looking 
forward to a really great session of tennis skill     
development. Speaking of tennis, it was great to 
receive news last week that Eildon Primary School 
has been named as one of three schools to be     
Finalists in Tennis Victoria’s Most Outstanding 
School category. This is a great achievement and 
marvellous recognition of the hard work our       
students have put into learning the skills required to 
play a particular sport. We will find out if we are the 
winners in mid October at the Tennis Victoria  
Champion’s dinner (hosted by Todd Woodbridge)!  
 
On the last day of term next Friday, we are having 
our Annual Footy Colors Pie Day. SRC are having a 
fundraiser for lunch with pies and there will be a 
Parents v Kids footy match on the oval.       
All welcome! 
 
Finally, thanks to the success of the Fun Run, we 
will be installing a Flying Fox and Parallel Bars into 
the playground over the holidays! 
 
Have a great break everyone! 
 
   Mr Harrington 



 
 

 
  
The children have had a very busy couple of weeks. 
 
We have been preparing our garden beds and have even started planting  
seedlings. Together we will water and tend to our gardens as we monitor 
the growth process.  We will then hopefully get to enjoy the produce. 
 
The Darlingford Nursing Home visit was 
again a great success. The children were 
very excited to be returning to visit their 
friends at the nursing home.  (One young 
boy referring to one of the residents  as his 
mate). 
 
The residents and children played with the 
play dough, painted at the easel and 
bounced  balloons around the room bringing 
many smiles to many faces. 
 
The Community Services Day was another highlight.  Fisheries, Police, 
Fire Brigade and Ambulance Services all participated on the day.  The 
children moved around the vehicles, turned sirens on and off, tried out 
the       ambulance stretcher, had a turn at spraying the fire hose all 
while having the opportunity to engage with the officers. 
 
A big thank you to all the Community Services Officers for making this 
exciting day possible.  
 
Bob Goninon came to visit us at the Kindergarten with his baby duckling. 
He shared his knowledge with children about the duckling and how it will 
grow and develop. Thank you Bob. 
 
Kinder photos next week Wednesday 18th September. 

  
 
 Cheers,   Megan and Kass 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tennis Victoria recently asked the Victorian Tennis community to nominate worthy applicants for considera-
tion for the 2019 Victorian Tennis Awards.  
  
The quality of the nominations was so strong that selecting finalists was an extremely difficult task for our   
voting panels.  
  
Having said that, it is with great pleasure to inform you that Eildon Primary School are a finalist in the Most 
Outstanding School award category. Congratulations! 
  







Business Tagline or Motto 

Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Sun 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 
Bravehearts 
Visit 

9 
8:15am 
Breakfast 

10 11 
Newsletter 
 
 
 
 
 

Kaiden 

12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 
Literacy 
Festival @ 
Marysville 
PS 

19 20 

21 22 23   ELF  
Reading 

Day 
Dress Up as 
your favorite 

book Character   
 
 

7pm  
S.C. Meeting 

24 25  
Newsletter 
 

26 27 

28 29 30 31    
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